KELSBORROW CHOIR
COMMITTEE MEETING on Thursday 25th February 2016 at Old Hall Court, Ashton at 7.30 pm

MINUTES

Present : Elaine Campey [Chair], Jim Edwards, Heather Oulton, Dave Penny, Malen Johnson, Joan Pidgeon, Maddy Swan Manning, Bruce Guy, Rosina Williams, Margrett Barnes, Suzanne Robinson
1. Apologies: Ian Oulton, Alan Burgess, Peter Dalton
2. Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on the 7th January 2016, were approved and signed. 
3. AGM Actions: Joan Pidgeon, Maddy Swan Manning, and Bruce Guy, were duly proposed and seconded onto the Committee as co-opted members.
4. Correspondence: Jim read out a letter received from the Hospice of the Good Shepherd in Chester, thanking the Choir for the £1,000.00 donation arising from our Concert at the King’s School Chester, plus the additional £156.66 collected in their tins at that concert.
In addition Jim noted that there had been nine e-mail requests for the Choir to partake in various International festivals or competitions. 

5. Treasurer’s Report:  Heather presented the accounts for discussion.  Bruce questioned where the monies arising from the Christmas concert lie – in the General or Social fund? Heather stated that Christmas monies go into the General fund. David asked if the provision of £1800 for the Musical Directors and Accompanist included an estimate for concerts?  Heather confirmed that yes it did.  It was an estimate based upon experience of previous years costs.
6. Future Concerts: 
a. Chester Cathedral, 7th May 2016.  Elaine updated the meeting with arrangements for the concert.  1,000 flyers had been ordered from the printers for people to leave in various public venues.  Tickets were being divided between the Choir and The Hospice to sell.  There were 50 complementary tickets which had yet to be allocated. Maddy asked whether we would be having two rehearsals in the week leading up to the Concert?  Not in the Cathedral – that would cost £400.00.  We will have time before the concert for a final practice.
b. Fauls Choir Whitchurch. 22nd April. Elaine confirmed that it was all systems go.  Alan Hibbert was liaising with David Stokes.  Tickets would be available for Kelsborrow Choir members to buy.  The concert starts at 7:30pm.

c. NAC Concert. 2nd April 2016. Elaine confirmed that Mike Williams had agreed to accompany us and would be taking the music for our pieces to him. Tickets are on-sale at £7.50.
7. Social Group: In the absence of a formal Social Group member on the Committee at present, Elaine asked those members present, whether anything new was being planned?  Maddy replied that the group needed to call a meeting – did the Committee believe that there was a need to fund-raise?  The consensus was no – but something was needed just to have a social event in the diary.  Elaine informed the meeting that Spen was keen to host a curry evening.  Elaine said that she would happily call a meeting if it were required.
8. Publicity: Elaine said that someone had remarked that the Kelsborrow Choir web-site wasn’t strongly advertising the Catherdral Concert..  Suzanne noted that the Hopspice web-site is pushing it, but not ours. Suzanne said that she was keen to get the Concert publicity out there.  The Hospice web-site gets 10,000 hits a month – the “book now” button sends the browser towards the Cathedral booking system.  Elaine noted that the Bishop had agreed to host the early evening reception – although it appears that the Hospice believe that Kelsborrow are organising it. Elaine asked Suzanne to focus on what she needs to happen at next week’s steering group.

9. Any Other Business: 
a. Uniforms.  Malen asked what happened at the AGM with regard to the Wardrobe Mistress?  Elaine informed Malen had been voted into the role – but Malen then questioned what that role is?  Elaine identified the role as storing the stock of uniforms and selling it to new members.  Christine as Assistant Stage Manager polices the wearing of the uniform – jewellery etc.  Malen agreed to continue in that role.  David noted that capes were not to be worn in the Cathedral.  Elaine noted that there had been some complaints about the Uniform as seen at the Christmas concert. Some ladies wore trousers, some skirts.  Some trousers were loose some tight, some short, some long.  David noted that trousers should be smart, straight legged, and touching the shoe.  Anyone who won’t wear trousers should be moved to the second row.  Ear-rings limited to studs – no necklaces.  Elaine asked if the men should be wearing a Dinner Jacket for the Cathedral concert
b. Music Parts.  Maddy asked if it were possible for each section to have a CD recording of all our planned work for the season, handed out with the music?  Elaine noted that this should be taken at the next music committee 

Date of Next Meeting.  Wednesday 23rd March 2016 in Elaine’s House at 7:30.
